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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 

  clerk@hebronnh.org 

 

Hebron Planning Board 
Minutes of Meeting May 1, 2019 

 

 

Planning Board Members Present: Roger Larochelle (Chair), Karl Braconier (Member), 

Mitch Manseau (Member), Chuck Beno (Member), John Dunklee (Select Board 

Representative), Carol Bears (Secretary). 

Absent:  Ivan Quinchia (Alternate), Larry Goodman (Alternate) 

Others present:  David Jaques, Sam Comeau 

Time Convened: 7:00 p.m.       Time Adjourned:  7:30 p.m.  Next Meeting:  June 5, 2019 

Agenda: 

1. Approval of the April 3, 2019 meeting minutes 

2. Proposed removal of two trees on George Road in accordance with RSA:231:158, II on a 

road designated as a scenic road 

3. Administrative Matters and Announcements 

4. Adjournment 
 

Roger Larochelle, Chair, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM 

The minutes of the April 3, 2019 were reviewed finding no issues John Dunklee moved to 

approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Karl Braconier.  The motion passed with all 

members voting in the affirmative. 

Next on the agenda was the removal of the two trees on George Road.  Ben Hall approached the 

town to cut down two trees that were damaged by repairs done to the road and the plows in the 

winter months.  In the absence of the road agent, David Jaques talked about the trees that were 

pretty much dying because the roots have been damaged. 

 After some discussion a motion was made by John Dunklee and seconded by Mitch Manseau to 

approve the removal of the two trees; one big pine tree that is dying and an oak tree that has been 

hit by plows; as flagged by Ben Hall, the town’s Road Agent.  The motion passed with all 

members voting in the affirmative. 

Sam Comeau property located a 126 North Mayhew Tpk attended the meeting looking for help 

with a building permit to place a new home on this property.  Currently there is a building and 

some sheds that will torn down and the new building put in its place.  He was told to fill out the 

building permit and the compliance officer would contact him if there were any issues.  He 

needed to be sure that he remained in the set back as required by town ordinance.   
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We are waiting for the final documents from Resilience Planning & Design. 

The June 5, 2019 meeting will be the Election of Officers. 

With no further business to be discussed, Karl Braconier moved to adjourn and Chuck Beno 

seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

  

Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 


